

City of Fort Lauderdale • Procurement Services Division 100 N. Andrews Avenue, 619 • Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 954-828-5933 Fax 954-828-5576 www.fortlauderdale.gov

Via Email & Certified Mail Return Receipt Requested

January 24, 2019

Ms. Barbara Canseco President Canseco Electrical Contractors, Inc. 7175 SW 43rd Street Miami. FL 33155

Re:

Notice of Intent to Terminate / Project Number 12128

Bid No. 12089-183, Holiday Park War Memorial Auditorium

Renovations

Dear Ms. Canseco:

In accordance with Section 17.5 - Termination for Convenience, of the Construction Agreement (Agreement) between Canseco Electrical Contractors, Inc. (Contractor) and the City of Fort Lauderdale (City) dated June 19, 2018, for the above-referenced project, to wit:

"Termination for Convenience: This Contract may be terminated for convenience in writing by City upon thirty (30) days written notice to Contractor (delivered by certified mail, return receipt requested) of intent to terminate and the date on which such termination becomes effective. In such case, Contractor shall be paid for all work executed and expenses incurred prior to termination in addition to termination settlement costs reasonably incurred by Contractor relating to commitments which had become firm prior to the termination. Payment shall include reasonable profit for work/services satisfactorily performed. No payment shall be made for profit for work/services which have <u>not</u> been performed."

Staff shall take a motion to the City Commission on March 5, 2019 to terminate this contract. On November 1, 2018, your firm was sent a Notice to Suspend Work and that notice shall be in effect for the remainder of time until the City Commission approves the termination at the March 5, 2019 Commission Meeting.



Accordingly, this correspondence shall serve as the City's written notice to provide final invoicing as stated in Section 17.5 – Termination for Convenience. The City thanks you for assisting us with this project and looks forward to future business endeavors with your firm.

If you have any questions regarding the above, I may be reached at (954) 828-5143 or e-mail me at ihemphill@fortlauderdale.gov.

Sincerely,

المال S. Hart

Chief Procurement Officer

cc: Jodi Hart, Chief Procurement Officer
Paul Berg, Public Works Director
Omar Castellon, Assistant City Engineer
Phil Thornburg, Director, Parks and Recreation
Orlando Castellano, WMA Auditorium Manager
Rhonda Montoya Hasan, Assistant City Attorney
File